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On Thursday, Ms Kelleher hosted our annual Year 6 SATs parent meeting.  This was well 

attended and the feedback has been overwhelmingly positive.  If you have not yet received 

the slides, please contact the school office and they will be sent to you.  We also held our 

Writing parent workshop and drop-in.  There were parents in nearly every classroom enjoying 

sessions and finding out more about how to support children at home.  Thank you to 

everyone who has come along to our school events. 

There has been a lot in the news about the upcoming strikes.  We will be closed on 

Wednesday 1st February due to the industrial action.  Based on the information that we have 

about the number of teachers striking, it would not be safe to open. We appreciate how 

inconvenient it is that school will be closed and can assure you that this decision has not 

been taken lightly. We will update you about future dates as the situation evolves. 

We sent out our parent survey and the feedback has been overwhelmingly positive.  91% of 

families notice that this school makes improvements for the benefit of the children, of  which 

25% strongly agree with this statement. 98% of families believe the curriculum offered to the 

children is broad and balanced, of which 18% strongly agree. 96% of families believe the 

school provides opportunities that help their child to learn, of which 32%  strongly agree. It is 

brilliant to have such string support from the parent community and we will continue to focus 

on developing further. Thank you to everyone who contributed to this. 

If you are sending your child to school with a packed lunch, please ensure that this is 

healthy. Please make sure that your child has a balanced lunch including fruit, vegetables, 

carbohydrates (e.g. pasta, bread, rice, potato), and protein (e.g. chicken, egg, cheese, beans, 

tofu, Quorn). Cakes and biscuits are allowed, but please limit these to one per day.  School 

lunches are a great option 

Starting today, we will no longer be using the side gate at the front of the school.  Please 

enter and exit via the gate in the courtyard.  The safest point of entry continues to be 

Burgoyne Road, which is a school street.  We encourage you to use this entrance.   

Next Friday, 10th February, is Love and Friendship Day.  We would love for all of the children 

to come in wearing red, for a £1 donation.  There will also be a cake sale after school.  Don’t 

forget your baked goods and your spending money! 

Have a brilliant week everyone.             Ms. Z. McIntosh, Acting Head of School 

Our Weekly Update 

 

Wednesday 1st February School Closed—Industrial Action 

Thursday 2nd February Year 3/4 Multiplication check workshop 

Monday 6th February  Year 5 Trip to Rum Kitchen—Group 1 

Tuesday 7th  February Year 5 Trip to Rum Kitchen—Group 2 

Wednesday 8th February Reception Class trip to Vauxhall City Farm 

Friday 10th February PTA Friendship Day 

Smiling because they shared a bike with a friend 

Friday 27th  January, 2023 

Dates for your Diaries 



Patience 

Value of the Month 

 

We let space around the school.   
 

You can hire the school hall, and 
grounds, on a regular basis or as a one 

off.   
Need a space for a party? 

Looking for a pitch for your team? 
 

Contact the school office on:  
clericalofficer2@stockwell-

pri.lambeth.sch.uk 
to make an enquiry. 

Lettings 

Need to get in touch?  Contact us in the following 

ways: www.stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk 

Telephone: 020 7274 7687 

Twitter: @StockwellPri   

E-mail:  

clericalofficer2@stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk 
Year 3&4 Multiplication Check Workshop 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please remember that everyone in our school 
community deserves to be treated with respect. 
While we may have differences of opinion, it is 

vital that we continue to communicate effectively 
with each other.  Breaches of conduct towards 

staff, children or other parents may result in the 
school taking further action. 

https://twitter.com/StockwellPri


Pre-School 

 

This week, the children 

have been listening to the 

story 'Naughty Bus'. The 

activities were set up 

linking to the story to 

support the children's 

Maths, Language and 

Physical Development. 

 

The children have been doing lot of junk modelling to create a bus by painting 

together as a group.  This has been developing their fine motor skills and helped 

with their social skills and friendships. The children have decorated biscuits to 

create a bus. This adult led activity supported the children with understanding and 

following simple instructions. It helped them learn new words to extend their 

vocabularies.  

The children also used 

different construction 

blocks to count from 1-5 in 

a sequence.  

They used their 

imaginations to create 

different structures.   

Nursery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Literacy, we are going to focus on our key text, ‘Commotion in the Ocean’.  The 

children will be encouraged to engage in conversations about the story which will 

allow them to learn new vocabulary. 

In Maths, we are going to learn about different positions through using words – for 

example, “The bag is under the table”. 

In Understanding the World, we will learn about 

different countries in the world and we will 

discuss the differences between a range of 

different countries.  

In Expressive Arts and Design, we will be 

exploring colour mixing to create our own beach.  

As part of our learning in PSED, we will learn how 

to develop our confidence in new social 

situations .  

 

 



Brixton Rec 

 

 

 

Attendance 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to 1T for the best attendance in the school.  Will any other classes 

manage 100% this week? 



Reception 

Next week, in Literacy our core book for the week will be 

‘Clean Up!’ by Nathan Bryon. The focus will be on writing 

short sentences with capital letters and full stops. We will 

make posters to put up around school encouraging other 

pupils to keep their school clean and recycle.  

Children will learn that even though Rocket (the main 

character in our book) is small, she can still have a positive 

impact on the world by encouraging everyone to clean up 

the beach.  We will then discuss how the children can 

have a positive impact on the world themselves.  

In Maths, the children will compare mass, seeing which is 

heavier/lighter. They will also compare different capacities 

seeing which is full, half full and empty.  

In Understanding The World, the children will be 

comparing The Caribbean and England. They will be 

making observations about the similarities and differences 

between these countries.  

In Expressive Art and Design, we will be making a large 

scale recycled 

art project, 

creating 

collaboratively 

and sharing 

ideas, resources 

and skills.  

 

Year 1 

In English, we will be planning and writing a non-chronological report about Amelia Earhart.  

In Maths, we will be learning how to find the difference between two numbers using 
different resources.  

In Science,  we will be identifying the key features of winter and recognise seasonal 
differences.  

In Art and D&T, we will be sketching Vincent Van Gogh’s Starry Night and creating a colour 
wheel of suitable colours.  

In Humanities, We will be exploring and comparing the capital cities within the United 
Kingdom.  

We have been enjoying learning about 

addition! 

We learned the Green Cross Code! 

We have been looking at non-fiction 

books! 

 

 

We loved sharing our writing with our 

grown-ups! 



Friends of Stockwell 

Year 2 

 

 

Next week, in English, we will continue to 

focus on non-chronological reports, learning 

the features of these. We will use our 

knowledge of The Great Fire of London to 

write our own non-chronological reports.  

In Maths, we will learn about multiplication 

and division using arrays and grouping. We will 

apply our knowledge of sharing and grouping 

and use reasoning to answer word problems.  

 

 

 

 

We will continue to learn about materials, 

with our focus being on identifying natural 

and man-made materials, in Science. 

This term, we will learn about printmaking. 

Next week we will use the skills learnt from 

our art workshop to look at different ways of 

printing and mark making using a variety of 

materials.  

Next week, in History, we will research and 

write about the causes of The Great Fire of 

London and look at reasons why the fire 

spread across the city.  



Year 3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In English, next week, we are continuing with persuasive writing and we will be creating our 

own persuasive poster based around our topic of World War 2.  
 

In Maths, we will be carrying on with length and measurement, focusing on measuring & 
calculating the perimeter of different shapes.  

 
In Science, we are carrying on with our topic of forces, focusing on magnetism.  

 
In Art/DT, we are looking at sketching, and we will use sketching techniques to help us 

sketch London. 
 

In History, we are continuing to look at World War 2. We will be focusing on food shortages 
and rationing. landmarks.  Love and Friendship Day 

 



Magician Trixy — Brixton House 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in this half term experience, please collect a flyer from the 
school office.  

Year 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In English, we will recap the features of a 

non-chronological report, conduct research 

and begin planning for our own non-

chronological reports on Peru.  

In Maths, we will look at the perimeter of 

rectilinear shapes and find missing lengths.  

In Science, we will recap our knowledge of 

electricity, construct our own circuits and 

investigate the barriers of electricity flow.  

In Art, we will examine Hockney’s use of lines 

and perspectives and draw the outline of a 

Peruvian landscape in the style of David 

Hockey’s work.  

In History, we will use primary and secondary 

sources to research the London Underground 

and create leaflets.  



Year 5 

Year 6 

 

The children will revisit the features of a 
biography and write a biography on a chosen 

significant American person, in English. 

 

 

 

 

 

In Science, children will investigate how 
refraction changes the direction in which 

light travels.  

In Art, the children  will observe and draw 
themselves as realistically as they can, 

following the style of Norman Rockwell.  

 

 

In History, the children will learn about gold 
rush and how gold influenced the movement in 

the West of USA. 

 

 

 

 

 

In Maths, we will continue with our unit of 

‘Decimals’. We will revisit how to multiply 

and divide by 10,100, 1000 and practise how 

to multiply/divide decimals by a given 

integer.  

In Maths, we have been revisiting fractions. We 
have been combining our knowledge of 

fractions and multiplication to multiply fractions 
by integers. We have been using various 

different methods (repeated addition and 
partitioning) to support us in doing this. 

 

In English, we have been writing a diary entry 
from the perspective of a Windrush passenger. 

We have also been exploring and identifying the 
key features of a non-chronological report, in 

preparation for next week when we will be 
writing our own news reports based on the 

Windrush.  

 

In Science, we have continued exploring forces. 
In our lesson this week, we carried out an 

investigation to help us explain how gravity 
acts. This helped us to identify the direction of 
gravity’s pull and how it affects our everyday 

life.   

 

Our Art and D&T lessons have been in line with 
our topic focus – Windrush. This week we have 
been experimenting with our own mark-making 
using watercolour paints. We have used Brianna 

McCarthy’s (a Caribbean artist) portraits to 
replicate some of the marks she has used. 



Children’s 
Centre 


